

AMERICAN RED CROSS

MIDWESTERN AREA

1709 WASHINGTON AVENUE

ST. LOUIS, MISSOURI

A.R.C. Aquatic School Colorado College Colorado Springs, Colo.

Dr. Forrest C. Allen University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I have today received notification from President W. M. Jardine, University of Wichita, that "It is all right for you to go to the University of Kansas and there are no ill feelings". I appreciate your waiting the announcement of my acceptance and appointment at Kansas University until I cleared matters at Wichita.

I shall be pleased to hear from you regarding plans for our next Fall's program at K.U. I believe you have my itinerary until August 29. I shall be at the Aquatic School, Colorado College until July 15.

It was impossible for me to contact "Frosty" Cox at Colorado University during my visit there. If there are others you would like to have me contact along my itinerary, I should be glad to meet them.

Mrs. Morehouse and I are looking forward to moving to Lawrence. As she is an active Pi Phi alum, University Dame, P.E.O, and Bridge Enthusiast, I do not imagine it will take long for her to become acquainted.

Ed Elbel has not yet written about his plans for moving his family to St. Louis. He had reaced no decision on this matter when I talked with him in St. Louis.

I have about \(\frac{1}{2} \) ton of books and other materials as you probably noticed while visiting my office at Wichita. Will I have space for it all at my office at K.U.? If not, I can store some of it.

With sincere personal regards, I remain,

Very respectfully yours,

Laurence E. Morehouse